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New Proposed Guidelines for Affordable Housing Provision
for Smaller Development Sites on the Isle of Wight

One of the main participants in the Isle of
Wight Agents Forum, and its working panel, is
that the firm of Christopher Scott and the
Planning Development Hub, working with the
Local Planning Authority, have helped create
a new set of guidelines that will help in
providing much needed affordable housing on
the Island.

In the last year 33 units have been delivered, compared to 167 the year
before, when the target should be around 165 affordable housing units
per year.

It has been agreed voluntarily that all open market housing should
provide a contribution. At the moment there is a threshold of below 9 in
rural areas, and 14 in urban areas.

It is proposed that a baseline figure of £125,000 would be set for each
new property sold. Anything above this would attract 2% tariff, using
the £125,000 as a baseline, e.g. if a house was selling for £250,000 this
would attract a figure of £2,500 towards a contribution for affordable
housing. Using the current system there have been no contributions.

It is hoped that this would increase the contributions to affordable
housing to a level of around £750,000 a year, plus.

This again is a positive sign of the private sector working with the public
sector to help create more houses at affordable levels.

And finally...
Something to be thankful for

Whatever you think about the planning process in the UK you
can be thankful that we only have rare woodland bats to deal
with and not elves, yes elves. A construction company in
Iceland has been forced to bow to pressure from elves and
uncover a supposedly enchanted elfin rock after highway
workers accidentally buried it - infuriating the mythical
creatures.

The angry elves were suspected of causing a series of
mishaps after the rock was covered over when workers
cleared away the debris from a landslide. Iceland is no
stranger to bending to the will of its elfin population.
Construction sites have previously been moved so as not to
disturb the creatures and fishermen have refused to go to
sea because of their warnings.

Sveinn Zophoniasson, who works for the Bass Road construction company, told a local paper that his woes began in August
2015 in Siglufjordur, close to the site of the so-called “elfin lady stone” that was covered with earth following efforts to cleat
a mudslide from a highway. After the landslide was cleared, the road was subsequently flooded and a colleague of
Zophoniasson who came to clear the route was injured. Then industrial machinery began to fail and a journalist who came to
cover the growing chaos fell into a mud pool and had to be pulled to safety.

Most planning applications have to now consider the elf factor or effect.



